
 

 

WARMFIELD – CUM – HEATH PARISH COUNCIL 

DRAFT EXTRACTS FROM THE MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 17TH APRIL 2024 

 

Public Consultation 

An issue was raised regarding stables at Warmfield.  District Cllr Medford and District 

Cllr Khan will look into this.  The traffic calming consultation has not taken place yet.  

This will probably be done after the elections in May.  Lots of residents are concerned 

about the amount of lorries attending Willow Lane and the narrowness of the road and 

the size of the lorries.  A bollard was damaged on Footpath 4 at Heath and this was 

repaired within 24 hours, the Parish Council wanted to thank Wakefield Council for the 

speediness of this repair.  There was an issue with horses loose on Normanton 

Roundabout and District Cllr Medford had reported this to Wakefield Council.  There is 

graffiti on the bridge at Neil Fox Way, District Cllr Medford will look into this and report 

it to Wakefield Council.  Coming off the motorway to Normanton the roads are 

frequently flooded.  District Cllr Medford and District Cllr Khan will look into this.   

 

Community Centre 

The Clerk provided an update on repairs at the Community Centre.    

The Clerk provided an update on Normanton Pro Stars using the Community Centre and 

Playing Field. 

 

For enquiries about hiring the Community Centre, please contact the Parish Clerk: - 

Tracy Johnson - Email: - clerk@warmfieldcumheath.org.uk 

Tel:- 07786-467822 

 

Kirkthorpe Playing Fields 

Weekly inspections carried out – An update was provided on the Playing Field and Play 

Area.   

 

Ongoing Matters 

An update was provided on the Battery Storage Facility. 

The Clerk provided on the signs for Heath and Kirkthorpe.  

The Clerk provided an update on the traffic calming for Kirkthorpe.  
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The Clerk provided an update on the site at Willow Lane. 

The Clerk provided an update on the pot holes in front of Cobblers Hall. 

The Clerk provided an update on vehicles on Boundary Lane. 

An update was provided on the clean up of roundabouts. 

An update was provided on the pavement from Woodland Avenue to St Peters Church. 

An update was provided on the water running down Half Moon. 

An update was provided regarding the mud on the road through Kirkthorpe. 

An update was provided on the loose dogs in Warmfield and Kirkthorpe. 

An update was provided on the shed at Blacksmith’s Cottage, Heath. 

An update was provided on the access road to Sycamore House, Heath.    

 

Finance – The Clerk provided a statement of the current financial position of the Parish 

Council.  Payments for April were outlined as £2,870.93.  Full details on financial matters 

can be found on the Parish Council website.   

The Clerk provided an update on the appointment of the internal auditor. 

 

Planning Matters – The following Applications were discussed. 

New Applications 

• 24/00217/FUL – 15 Elsicker Lane, Warmfield, Wakefield, WF1 5TW - Proposed 2 

storey extension to the side of 15 Elsicker Lane Normanton.  Deadline for 

comments: 25th April 2024.   

 

• 24/00373/FUL – Goosehill Cottage, Goosehill Lane, Warmfield, WF6 2JB - 

DEMOLITION OF EXISTING DWELLING AND CONSTRUCTION OF REPLACEMENT 

DWELLING.  Deadline for Comments: 25th April 2024. 

 

• 24/00557/FUL - Goosehill Fold, Goosehill Lane, Warmfield, Wakefield, WF6 2JB - 

Domestic garage – Deadline for comments 9th May 2024.    

 
Correspondence  

Councillors were presented with Correspondence to consider. 

 



 

 

DATE/TIME OF NEXT MEETING – The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on 

Wednesday, 15th May 2024 at 7.00pm at the Community Centre.       


